
 

 

 

Newsletter Winter 

2024 
 

Calendar: 
New Year’s Eve Potluck & Raffle: 
Sunday, December 31st, 1:00pm at 
the Fire Station. Bring your favorite 
side dish to share. Uintalands will 
provide Grilled Chicken, 
Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Water, and 
Hot Chocolate. The bonfire will start 
at 5:00pm, where Hot Chocolate will 
also be served. Come and have a 
great time ringing in the New Year! 
January Board Meeting: Wednesday 
January 10th 6:30pm, Trim Art, 1142 
Flint Meadow Drive, Kaysville 
February Board Meeting: Wednesday 
February 14th, 6:30pm, Trim Art, 
1142 Flint Meadow Drive, Kaysville 
As always, all owners are welcomed 
and encouraged to attend. 
 

 

 
We are looking for donations 
for the annual New Year’s Eve 
raffle. Items could include 
hoodies, hats, games, kid’s 
items, quilts, camping 
supplies, blankets, tools, etc. 
(Money raised from raffle 
goes towards paying for the 
dinner at the August Work 
Party and the New Year’s Eve 
Party.) 
 

 

Please remember to stay on the 

Association’s roads or common 

ground areas, especially during 

the winter, even if there are 

tracks cutting across other 

owners’ properties. Please stay 

off of property that isn’t yours.                         

Thank you for being 

respectful.   

 

 



Remember, discharge of 

fireworks is not allowed 

at any time in 

Uintalands. 

 

If the dumpsters are full, 
PLEASE take your trash 
home with you. Also, the 
dumpsters are for 
household waste only. No 
dumping of construction 
materials or large items like 
mattresses, microwaves, 

etc. 

 

 

Thank you for helping to 
keep Uintalands a 

beautiful place for all to 
enjoy by taking care of it! 
 

 

Fish Pond Donations: 
If you would like to contribute to 
the fish pond in any way, 
donations are always welcome. 
There will also be a spot on your 
annual dues invoice for your 
donation.  

 

 

In an effort to create a sense of 

community, each newsletter will 

highlight one or two Uintalands 

members. If you’re out and about, 

stop in and say “Hi!”  

Jim & Tere Moore, Lot 49B 

The Moore’s bought their property in 

1991. Tere’s grandmother loved 

being in the mountains, and after 

her passing, Tere received a bit of an 

inheritance. They thought buying 

some property in the mountains 

would be a wonderful way to honor 

her grandmother. They had to clear 

over 100 trees to be able to build the 

road into their property. With their 

kids’ help, they were slowly able to 

build their cabin. Before Jim’s 

retirement, he was a structural 

engineer for 42 years and designed 

metal buildings. He designed and 

provided the materials for the 

Uintalands fire station and provided 

the materials for the new equipment 

shed as well. The Moore’s have lived 

in Brigham City for most of their 47 

years of marriage. They have 4 kids 

and 12 grandkids. They are members 

of the Rotary Club in Brigham City 

and Tere runs the Brigham City 

chapter of Days for Girls 

(humanitarian work). They have 

provided a lot of service in many 

foreign countries with the Rotary 

Club. The Moore’s love to travel. In 

2022, they traveled to Egypt, South 

Africa, England, and all over South 

America, as well as a trip to New 

England. The Moore’s love to fish 

and also just sit on their deck and 

watch the hummingbirds and other 

wildlife around their cabin.  



Board Member Contact 
Information 
 

Dan Struhs - President/Security 

801-834-1177 

dan.struhs@gmail.com 

 

Doug Patterson - VP/ Roads & 

Equipment 

801-546-2708 

dougrpatt@gmail.com 

 

Chelsey Higuera - Secretary 

801-989-0279 

Cpetro44@gmail.com 

 

Brian Oldham - Treasurer 

801-699-0102 

Oldham99@gmail.com 

 

George Crank - Water 

307-679-4140 

George@stillwaterfork.com 

 

Shellie Ashby - Newsletter/New 

Members 

801-547-0683 (h); 801-513-6435 (c) 

fourwheelingmom@gmail.com 

 

Diane Christensen - Fire/Safety 

801-372-5700 

idahorupert@hotmail.com  

 

 

Dale Ukena - New 

Construction/Sanitation 

801-458-3199 

ukena.construction@gmail.com 

 

Chris Kinnersley - Security 

801-388-2257 

Chris.kinnersley28c@gmail.com 

 

 

Cabin Caretaker 

Doug Madsen 

Caretaker Cabin: 435-642-6614 

Cell: 801-725-4397 

dlmadsen40@gmail.com 
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